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Tinwald School

Manuka- Room 12   2015
____________________________________________________
Dear Parents and Caregivers of Manuka students,

Welcome to the 2015 school year. I hope your child is enjoying being back at school.  Please find some basic information about Totara - your child’s class for this school year.

A little bit about me… My name is Melissa Tucker this is my first year teaching.  I graduated from the University of Canterbury last year in December.  I currently live in Christchurch with my family, which consists of a lot of animals! I have a horse called Jazz who I compete on, two dogs Marley who is a border collie and Teddy he is a mix of breeds, three cats Rosie, Millie and Bobby and last but not least two budgies (who I am terrified of). I like watching most sports, especially rugby and cricket.  In the classroom I really enjoy teaching art and numeracy.
	Introductory newsletter and class information for 2015

	Contact details:
School phone number:

308 4555 

Email:  

melissa@tinwald.school.nz
Manuka’s Blog:  

www.manuka2015.weebly.com
School Website:

www.tinwaldschool.weebly.com 

Please come in and introduce yourself if you don’t know me.  If you would like to see me about a specific matter, the easiest way to contact me is by email, or ring and leave a message with the office.
Notices:
You will find copies of school-wide notices on the school website e.g. newsletters.

Notices for Totara students can be found on our Blog.
Permission slips and money:
It’s a good idea to check the notice to see where/who it needs to be returned to.  In Totara, classroom permission slips and money for trips/events can be dropped into the brown notices box.  I clear this box each day.  Please put money in a named envelope or cellotape it to a named piece of paper.  It is very hard and time consuming to find the owner of the $2 in 10 cent pieces, which is lose in the bottom of the notices box!
Hands on Learning @ Tinwald:
These key competencies form a huge part of learning in Totara and at Tinwald School.  Successful learners use these skills effectively.
· Thinking

· Relating to Others

· Using Language, symbols and texts

· Managing self

· Participating and Contributing
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Arrowsmith Children 

Children in Year 5/6 are great to work with as they have a sense of humour, greater concentration, a huge range of skills and are beginning to show maturity and leadership.  We try to have lots of fun in Arrowsmith and offer extra activities to keep this age group motivated.  After a few weeks, ask your child about:

· AAA Time

· Handle the Jandal challenges

· Blog time
· Choices Charts
· Leadership positions

	Manuka is a mixed class of 23 year 5 and 6’s.  We have 14 boys and 9 girls in the class.  Maunka is one of three Arrowsmith Year 5/6 classes.  We will often join together for activities, events and learning time.  
Totara – R10, Harakeke – R11 and Manuka – R12 make up the Arrowsmith Team.


	
	Release Teacher

On Wednesdays, Mrs Fiona Cameron will teach Manuka, as I am released to work towards my registration once a week. Fiona will work in Manuka as much as possible when I am out of the classroom.  Fiona knows Tinwald School well and has worked in this role for a number of years.  She will continue to run a normal classroom programme in reading, writing and maths and will also share her musical skills with the class as part of connected learning time.



	
	Homework

Specific, structured homework will begin in Term 2.  All year 5/6 classes will have similar homework.  More information will be shared with the children and parents at the beginning of Term 2.   Please ask your child to share this with you.  During Term 1, the children may have some homework, mainly related to being ready for Camp and as part of the Connected Learning topic.  Children are also expected to read at home most nights and work on addition and subtraction facts during Term 1.  Examples of the types of basic facts your child needs to work on will come home in their homework book once testing has been completed.   (Week 5 onwards)
Homework will be shared and self assessed during class time.  It is not intended to be homework for parents.  Please talk to me if your child is struggling to do what has been set for them.  I know that many families are busy and have a number of after school commitments.  If your child reads most nights and practices their basic facts on a regular basis, then you are helping them to succeed in basic learning areas.



	
	Online Learning

I will use a classroom blog to enhance the students learning .The blog becomes an online journal of all learning happening in Manuka and the children are engaged in using it for communication and collaboration. We are beginning to set up our class blog for this year. Please look us up and bookmark it for future reference.  www.manuka2015.weebly.com 
It is updated most days and will contain photos, projects, learning samples, homework, notices and events from our class.  We will also be working towards children having their own blog page/e-Portfolio.  In our classroom we have 5 laptops and 8 iPads.  We share an extra pod of 12 laptops with the other Arrowsmith classes.  


	
	Busy term ahead!

This term’s major event for year 5/6 students is our Camp to Mt Hutt Retreat in week 4.  Planning is well under way for a successful four days away. Please check with your child about camp notices, as there are important health and permission forms that need to be completed.  Their Camp Book will come home regularly from week 2 with updates and information about Camp.

Our major school-wide Connected Learning theme in 2015 is ‘Identity’.  We will be developing learning programmes and experiences around this theme across the school.  


	
	Equipment

Children in the senior school need to take responsibility for their basic equipment and belongings.  We have regular equipment checks to make sure each child has the learning tools they need.  We try to give parents warning when glue sticks, exercise books etc are running low.  We do syndicate fitness regularly, so children need appropriate school footwear to participate.  I try to remind children to take home clothing and drink bottles each day.



	
	Other events coming up:
· Year 3-6 Triathlon/Duathlon – Friday 13th February

· Camp/Arrowsmith Meeting – Monday 16th February at 6:30pm
· Celebration Assembly – Friday 20th February
· Counties Triathlon – Thursday 26th February
· Counties Swimming – Tuesday 3rd March
· Mt Hutt Retreat Camp – February 24th – 27th 
· End of Term 1 – 2nd April


	This age group do still enjoy parents coming in to see what they have been doing – successful education really is partnership between the child, their family and their school.  I hope your child has a great year in Manuka and if I can help in anyway, please ask.  
Regards,

Melissa Tucker.



